MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, September 7, 2021
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Robin Casper 
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk

Jennifer Gensemer

Marcus Karavan, Solicitor 


Frank Dallahan    
Robert Smith, Borough Administrator 
Reese Moore
James Craft, CFO 

 

Charles Krafczek  






Ray Parzych 
FOR THE RECORD, THIS WORK SESSION WAS HELD VIA VIDEO/TELEPHONE CONFERENCE IN A ZOOM FORMAT
Mayor Davies-Dunhour announced that the meeting was now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on January 9, 2021.

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

Mayor - For the record this meeting is broadcasted via Zoom format.

STATEMENT – SOLICITOR – Developers Agreement with Villa Maria – Marcus Karavan – previously Council authorized the Mayor to sign the Developers Agreement, subject to the Agreement being placed in final form, and acceptable to the Business Administrator, myself and the Engineer. Pleased to report that we worked diligently with the Attorney for the Villa Maria, Kathy Ward and have come up with a final form of Agreement, will be authorizing the Mayor to sign it and will be distributing that tomorrow.  I have notified the attorney and we thank her for all her help and are glad we could bring this to a happy conclusion. 

A & F – Councilmember Krafczek
CFO – Budget Calendar 2022 - 
September 7

Budget worksheets distributed with objectives




Zero-based budget. Zero increase

September 7

Capital budget worksheets distributed

September 30

Completed budget worksheets returned to Finance

October 5

Department budget request reviewed during work session




Revenue and Finance, Administration and Borough Clerk

October 19

Department budget request reviewed during work session




Public Works, Public Safety and Water/Sewer

November 2`

Department budget request reviewed during work session




Revenue and Finance, Administration and Borough Clerk

November 16

Department budget request reviewed during work session




Public Works, Public Safety and Water/Sewer

November 30

Completed capital request worksheets returned to Finance

December 7

Capital request are reviewed

December 21

Budget revenues reviewed

December 21

Capital request are reviewed

January 4

Capital budget summarized and reviewed with tax impact

January 18

Budget revenues reviewed
January 18

Capital budget reviewed with tax impact

February 1

Budgets reviewed with estimated tax impact

February 15

Budget Introduction

February 15

Copies of Budget available to public

March 1

Budget Hearing – Public

March 15

Budget Hearing and adoption

March 15

Capital Ordinances introduced
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Administrator – Council charged he and the CFO with a number of tasks, one of which was specifically outline a calendar and process for budgeting  and is the reason it is being presented tonight.  Council should also consider how they want to memorize this process, if they agree with it. 
Mayor suggested this be discussed in A & F and they come back with a recommendation

Jim Rutala – FEMA BRIC Program – talking about FEMA funding. Funding for resilience is more than it ever has been, many funding opportunities. In discussions with the Administrator we talked about a project that would extend from 80th Street to 89th Street, Second Avenue to the Bay, an area that floods in the past, talking about improvements in that area to make it more resilient. Application process is open now, application due by November 15th with a decision made this time next year. FEMA pays 75% of the cost, we would pay 25%. Borough Engineer – have had conference calls between himself, Administrator, and PW Director to identify improvements that have to do with the Storm Water Master Plan, getting Borough owned bulkheads up and make changes to the boat ramp. Mayor said so we would be formally hiring Jim to do this application process and he would work with the Borough Engineer in completing the application.   
Engineer’s Report – Third Avenue Sanitary, Sewer and Water Main Improvement proposal. County Engineer gave you an update on County projects, one was the repaving of Third Avenue, which will then have a moratorium. We completed the survey of the area and the face mapping.  At this point we determined that we should be replacing the majority of your gravity sanitary sewer and you also have a force main that goes all the way down to the pump station at the Marina. We sent our proposal in for the whole project from 96th to 80th street and the water main design from 89th Street to 80th Street. Trying to get this done before the County comes in.

Also Resolution to award demolition of the lifeguard building is on the Regular Meeting agenda.

Also Motion to bid for the 2021 Utility & Road program.

At the next meeting we will ask for Council Resolutions for expenditures for the purchase of the 114th pre-fab building and the pumps needed.

Construction & Zoning Sidewalk Repair Ordinance – Construction – August little slow, issued 30 DCA permits 17 zoning permits and 8 transfers. Plans for the Beach Patrol building have been approved, waiting for the permits to be issued. 

Sidewalk Ordinance has been finalized and all issues addressed, ready for introduction. 

Tax Collector – Tax Sale will be held Tuesday, October 5th , started out with 19 parcels and am down to 1 unpaid 2020 parcel. Anticipate this will be paid before the Sale.

Tax Assessor – August, normal month, 18 total deeds, 12 were cash sales. Did 15 certified lists, 5 COAH inspections and am working on added assessments. There are 22 active listings on MLS and 35 listings are under contract.  
Borough Clerk – report for August, total $2,366.    
CFO –
Administrator -  
PUBLIC WORKS – Councilmember Parzych – Trash Alternatives – We had a PW meeting last week in an effort the improve the process and introduce some efficiency. The Administrator and CFO came up with 8-9 different scenarios. We are not looking to reduce or curtail any of the services we already offer. Just trying to find a better way to do it, a work in progress. CFO will be working on numbers and we will re-visit it often. 

Administrator ran through all of the alternatives that were being considered and Council discussed and commented on each.  
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Grant Russ – PW Director – 95th Street parking lot at the beach one side is closed to parking, taking down the signs and kiosk machines, getting ready for demolition. We have 7 containers coming in for the storage. The lifeguard stands, concession stands will be stored near the restrooms. On Friday and Saturday only half the amount of residents came to disposed on their trash at the Marina. Grounds and Buildings departments have been working early hours during the week trimming the trees on 96th and putting in the new lights. In trash & recycling we had 58 trips to the transfer station at 7.5 tons per trip. Compared to last year we are 7.4 % higher in trash tonnage and 12% up in recycling.  
UTILITY REPORT – Councilmember Moore – Report on water usage – August – we used 85% of our monthly allowance our usage was up 7.83%.  For the year we are up about 4 ½% . To follow up on the Engineer report, on the 114th street pump station, we looked at making some cosmetic additions to the structure. We will look to have the Resolutions in two weeks for the purchases of the Pump and for the Pump Building. 

DISCUSSION:
Administrator - Resolution – Condemnation Powers – This Resolution which we intend to introduce next meeting was previously discussed. We are being told by the Deputy Attorney General assigned to the DEP as well as Steve Morris, who is working on the 93d Street Pump Station, that this Resolution is a way to not necessarily exercise the right, but when we have to, we have the ability to exercise the CAFRA permit application without having the owners of the two properties subject to the easements sign the CAFRA application themselves.  We have discussed this and believe it is a necessary strategy for the Council to say, if necessary we intend to exercise the power of imminent domain if necessary with these easement, for the Snyder and Reeds properties.  We need to move quickly through this process because we have a time frame.  Mayor wanted this Resolution explained again, to when we get ready to introduce it, Council and the public will have all the information.
Councilmember Parzych wanted to be clear that if we decide to use eminent domain, Council would have to vote on that. Administrator said yes, this is what would be called an enabling Resolution. 

Large Special Events – Councilmember Dallahan stated he received an e-mail registering concerns about the enormous crowds that were here in connection with the Rugby Tournament. One suggestion made was to move the Tournament to one of the shoulder seasons,  Spring or Fall. This will be put on the agenda for the Public Safety meeting. We will have a recommendation coming for big events.    
Jenny Olson – Tourism Director – Special Event Applications

Forcible Entry Training – September 16, 2021 Fire Training SH Fire Department
Marina Parking Lot

SHPOA Use of Recreation Building for Fall Meeting September 18, 2021

Savor September – originally presented on August 17th meeting 

Late request for table and tents on the sidewalks – on September 25th only.

Councilmember Gensemer asked for a review for the Reilley wedding, she wants to introduce a motion at the Regular Meeting.  Tourism Director said that was introduced at our last meeting, it was circulated application and  we are waiting for two signatures, which is why is isn’t on for this meeting agenda.  The signatures may have come in today. 
Mayor – it was not signed off on by all the department heads. There are some specific things the Police Chief wants from ABC – alcohol served beyond a certain point, one day permit needed,  etc.  These should be added to the application and agreed to, and the applicant made aware of 
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the Chief’s concerns. It was not complete when the agenda was set.   

Mayor said she would prefer it come back in two weeks, they are made aware of what they need to do, everything signed off on, only another two weeks. 
Councilmember Moore – Back to Savor September – request today to put out tables in front of the stores.

Tourism Director said that came up today, not on the original application. The original application is on the Regular Meeting agenda, don’t want to hold that up. You can ok that today. Councilmember Moore said he thinks the tables would impede people walking on the sidewalk Mayor asked if it has been circulated with that change.  Director said it has not. We can approve the festival itself but the modification will be brought up in two weeks after the department heads have a chance to comment. 

Councilmember Moore – recent occurrences regarding Public Safety issues in Ocean City. Making sure our Public Safety Committee is taking a look at 2 things, Lifeguard Stands and Lifeguard Boats.  –Councilmember Dallahan said  both will be discussed in Public Safety meeting this week and then discussed at next Work Session

Upon motion of




Councilmember Frank Dallahan
Seconded by 





Councilmember Charles Krafczek   
That the Work Session Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at   6:15 p.m.
 Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE
APPROVED___________________________________, 2021
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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